Walnut Creek Masters
Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes for Dec 1, 2020
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM.

Roll Call

Jon Boone 
Harold Boscovich 
Paul Carter

Hector Chou 
Marni Crooks 
Allison Dibley 
Loren Druz 
Lindsay Gaudinier 
Ian King (absent)
John King

Laura Lawrence 
Kerry O’Brien 
Dean Ottati 
Mike Piazza 
Kelly Siu 
Heather Tiernan 

Patti Zuppan-Hood 
Approval of the Minutes

Tonight’s meeting was held via conference call.  Last minutes approved.
Open Discussion
· Official Registration out today.
· 57 signed up today.  16 annual, 38 monthly, 3 associates.

· Kerry conversations with Karen

· 2 to a lane got shot down.  Contra Costa County moved back to purple

· Discussion of write-up for 4 to a lane for all practices.  Do we have the correct number of single lanes?

· Proposal to delay until Jan 1, while Contra Costa is in purple, and there is a threat of lockdown.  Pools in LA closed to swim teams.  Only 1 per lane now allowed in So Cal as to today.
· Want to find out from team how many people would require a single lane.  Issue questionnaire to team to ask.

· Waiting until January gives time to get questionnaire response.

· Some feedback about people who can’t sign up quickly enough.

· Apparently, some people’s e-mail block mail from Team Unify.

· Hard to reach these folks because can’t get an e-mail to them, and they don’t get to practice, so Facebook notification will be sent.

· County Health indicates they anticipate that current spike won’t end until late January.

· Board agreed to delay double wide lines in all practices until January, and then review again based on COVID conditions.

· Last week, slipping injury on the metal plate by the diving well.  The pool filled out an incident report.  

· Dean took an action to ask Pacific Masters if team needs to fill out an incident report for team insurance purposes.

· Coaches to be set up as employees ASAP, so want to set up an offline meeting to review coach compensation, including Russell and Lee, with Kerry as Staff Director.

· Continue with current compensation through December.

· Implement all salary changes in January.

· Executive Committee to review coaches compensation based on new roles, hours, and schedules.  Committee to present to Board on Jan 5.  A second board meeting on January 19 will be scheduled for any follow up and vote.

· Kerry seeking board approval on coaching rotation, if acceptable will send to coaches.  Starting Jan 1:
· Mike and Steve Mondays.

· Mike and Lisa Tuesdays.

· Mike and Debbie Wednesdays.

· Debbie and Lee Thursdays.

· Steve and Russell on Fridays.

· Saturdays - Rotation

· Member with COVID
· Family is in quarantine.  14-day period is complete tomorrow.  With negative test, they will return to practice.
· This is a success story for the procedures in place, and is a potential argument to help us stay open.

· Bosco Membership Review
· 10 Credit Card bounces last month.

· 4 Credit Card bounces this month.

· 102 people on waiting list, including former members.

· Want to look into Forrest Park as a potential pool beginning in January.

· Kerry to gather cost, and when they would need a commitment from team to gain access to facility.  After which a business case can be evaluated.
· Mike/Finance

· $112K in various accounts going into December.

· In good shape relative to last year.

· Pool closure in December and January would raise the same issues as in March such as membership fees, keeping coaches on salary etc.

· Recommend January rental of diving well.  Motion to rent diving well in January.  Motion passed.

· One board member to step down at the end of the year.  As we have a large board, motion to not backfill the position.  Motion passed.
· Some membership comments passed along, complimenting the coaches for making the COVID procedures, lining up, making sure everyone follows masking protocols etc..  Thank you coaches, your efforts are noticed!
Next Meeting

· January 5th.  6 PM.  Conference call.
Adjournment

· Meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM.
